

         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:

Moorland House

Blakelaw 

Newcastle upon Tyne 

NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
      E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
      Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 
DATE HELD: Thursday 9th February 2023 
TIME:   6.00 pm  
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears (Chair), Jimmy Gill (Vice Chair), Ann Keenan(AK), Violet Rook(VR) and Juna Sathian(JS) 
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
Jean McCartney – Resident 

Debbie Playford – Resident 

Kathy Smith – Resident 

Maureen Kelly – Resident 
Deborah Wears – Resident
12/23.  Apologies for Absence 
Apologies for absence were received from Blakelaw Ward Councillor Marion Williams and the Police.
13/23. Declaration of Interests

· John Wears – Director of Learning for All.  
· Juna Sathian – Blakelaw Ward Councillor, Branch Chair and Labour Party member
· Violet Rook – Governor of Thomas Walling Primary School
14/23.
Minutes of Previous Meetings and Matters Arising 

The minutes of the meetings held on the 12th January 2023 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.

15/23. Grant Applications 

The Chair confirmed that the community Council were still awaiting some information from the Football Club regarding their application for funding.  There was also no representative from the Club in attendance.  The Chair confirmed that the Council would continue to work with the Club to ensure they provided all of the correct documentation given recent issues.
16/23.
Police Update 
The Police were not in attendance and unusually had not provided the community Council with an update.
Residents and Community Councillors commented that motorbikes were still an issue in the area.

17/23. Community Council Update 
VR had attended a transport conference where a number of speakers spoke about various transport matters in particularly the reduction in bus services and alternative means transport that members of the public can use.  Members of the public were encouraged to attend these forums and share their experiences.  
18/23.
Blakelaw Ward Councillor Update

JS updated the meeting on the work the Ward Councillor Marion Williams and herself had been undertaken, they had been looking at garden works which had recently been delayed, fly tipping – a pop collection had been arranged for the area, complaints regarding motorbikes, litter and YHN had also been received.
Complaints regarding street lighting were not dealt with by Newcastle City Council but to a organisation called Energyveo, this organisation had a website that could locate the exact street light and enable a resident to report a fault.

Parking at Hilton Primary School continued to be a problem.  JS had asked the school streets officer and the Police to attend the site to see whether the site could be included in the school streets initiative.  A resident stated that the Police had attended in hi-viz therefore parents begin parking correctly however as soon as they leave they go back to parking all over.  The Police did move some cars on.  JS stated that the purpose of the visit was not to enforce but for the school streets officers benefit.

The Chair asked what happens if the school is put in to the higher category?  This is yet to be confirmed.

The Chair commented tat whatever happened this was not a new problem and had been ongoing for some time.  JG believed that the problems with the parking started when the fence was put up.

Residents were reporting cars being parked so close to their own cars they were unable to open car boots and doors.

19/23.
Sub-Group Updates

Community Engagement and Environmental Group – These 2 sub-groups have now been brought together due to the number of current Community Councillors.  The group has met twice since the last Community Council meeting and discussed a number of options for the Over 55’s group including a visit from an organisation called Hen Power, there was an update on coach trips in that it was felt in the current climate a trip to a theme park would be extremely costly for families, the Chair continued with discussions in relation to a provision for youth work in the area and whilst these discussions had been productive there had been no viable option agreed so far.
The University are still keen to work with the Community Council on environmental projects and is still being discussed.

Ward Councillors have arranged to have some works undertaken on roads and pavements in the Craigmiller area and will be celebrating by holding a small gathering with residents once the work is complete.
Staffing Group – Next meeting is March 2023  

20/23.
Financial Matters
Payments for Approval 

Report of the Clerk to the Community Council

Bank reconciliation:

As per transactions relating to 13 January 2023 – 09 February 2023

Per Bank:

Account 1






  
 £500.00

Account 2






  
 £26,589.36







Total

  
£27,089.36

Less: Payments;

HMRC (February 2023)





£203.61

Helen Richardson (February 2023 Salary)


£1156.98

Pre-paid Tech 






£500.00









Total
£1860.59

Closing balance as at 09 February 2023 (account 2)

£24,728.77

Closing balance as at 09 February 2023 (account 1)

£500.00

Recommendation: Members are asked to note this report and approve the above payments.


Appointment of New Internal Auditor 
The Clerk explained that the Community Councils long standing internal auditor had now retired.  Internal auditors were difficult to engage but the Clerk had managed to find an experienced replacement if the Council agreed.

The council confirmed they were happy to accept the Clerks recommendation to use Gordon Fletcher as the Community Councils internal auditor.
21/23.
Any Other Business 
The Chair read out a “Thank You” card from the Flats TARA for their recent grant funding that enable them to hold a Christmas party.
A resident had spoken to other residents regarding a collection being organised for the victims of the recent earthquake in Turkey.  The Flats TARA confirmed that they would be happy to have their community room used as a collection point but the Community Council would be required to deliver the items to the collection point.
22/23.
Date, time and venue of next meeting  

The next meeting would be held on the 09 March 2023 at 6pm in Moorland House 
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